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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #503 – MANCOS WEST WING – MONDAY, NOVEMBER 16, 2015 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Chris Majors presented the FY15 Annual Audit to the Board. He went over the financial pages first, beginning with the General Fund. He did his best to explain a new accounting rule, but said it would take a week to explain it fully, and it still would not make sense. In the end he said that the District is in good shape, the beginning fund balance looks healthy, and he does not see anything that worries him.
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President Monty Guiles at 7:00 p.m. Mr. Guiles led the Pledge of Allegiance, and read the rules of the meeting.
	Monty L. Guiles 
	President
	Present

	Wesley Rivera
	Vice President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Secretary
	Present

	Blake Mitchell
	Treasurer
	Present

	Beverly Humiston-Scott
	Director
	Present

	Pam Coppinger
	Director-Elect
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Cathy Epps
	PK-5 Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Bruce W. Scott
	Community Member

	
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent

	
	Del Coppinger
	Community Member

	
	Margie Russell
	Community Member

	
	Larry Russell
	Community Member

	
	Melody Mitchell
	Staff

	
	Gwen Hawkins
	Community Member


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the meeting agenda for the November 16, 2015 Regular Meeting. 
Mr. Mitchell seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the minutes from the September 21, 2015 Regular Meeting

Ms. Rivera seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
SEAT NEW MANCOS RE-6 DIRECTORS

Swearing in Ceremony – Theresa Titone conducted the swearing in ceremony for returning Board members, Monty Guiles and Wesley Rivera, and for new Board member, Pamela Coppinger.
Election of Officers

1) President: Mr. Guiles nominates Blake Mitchell as President. Ms. Rivera seconds. Vote 5-0 in favor.
2) Vice President: Mr. Guiles nominates Boe Hawkins as Vice President. Mr. Mitchell seconds. Vote 5-0 in favor.
3) Secretary: Mr. Guiles nominates Pam Coppinger as Secretary, Mr. Mitchell seconds. Vote 5-0 in favor.
4) Treasurer: Mr. Guiles nominates Wesley Rivera as Treasurer, Mr. Mitchell seconds. Vote 5-0 in favor.
Appointment of Secretary and Assistant Treasurer.
Chrissie Miller was appointed Assistant Treasurer, and Theresa Titone was appointed Secretary.
Appointment of BOCES and Accountability Representatives.
Mr. Hawkins will remain BOCES appointee, and Mr. Mitchell will remain Accountability Representative.
PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD

Thank you Ms. Humiston-Scott – Mr. Guiles thanked Ms. Humiston-Scott and presented her with a plaque in appreciation of her service.
The group took a short break to welcome our new member and thank the retiring member.
The meeting resumed at 7:20 pm.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No one signed up to address the Board.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Hanson began by saying that Ms. Miller will be presenting different versions of the Financial Reports during her portion of the meeting. He then discussed our current Truancy Policy (JHB), which says that a habitually truant student can’t be expelled. Mr. Showalter would like to change that policy. Mr. Mitchell and Mr. Guiles said that there has to be benchmarks that would be used across the board for every student. Mr. Priestley and Ms. Epps both weighed in. Mr. Guiles asked what the State of Colorado uses as a benchmark and as punishment. Mr. Hanson will have Mr. Showalter put together his recommendation and it will be presented for first reading at the next meeting. Mr. Hanson has been talking to Randy Black about a Board Retreat. While attending the CASB Conference the Board should decide on a date. Mr. Guiles stated his pleasure that Mr. Hanson was asked to submit his application to become Commissioner of Colorado Department of Education. 

ELC/Elementary Principal’s Report – Ms. Epps shared highlights from her report: Liza Eschallier’s observation will be a used as a video model for training teachers. Girls on the Run had an enormous impact on the girls who participated, about half of the 3rdthrough 5th grade. The Watch DOGS has been a very successful program. Both Mr. Hawkins and Mr. Guiles are participating in the program and both really enjoyed the day they spent at the Elementary School. Last week Mrs. Epps, along with the PreSchool teachers attended Head Start training in Durango on Thursday and Friday last week. 
Secondary Principal’s Report – Mr. Priestley’s chart shows only proficient and advanced students. One of the challenges they are seeing in proficiency is writing, which is part of Language. During the Professional Development day on Friday November 13, all of the teachers talked about ways that they can help students to improve their writing skills. They will continue to strategize on ways to help students. He briefly identified the information packets he gave the Board on the new graduation Guidelines from the State and asked them to review those before the next meeting. The full discussion was tabled until the next meeting. The change will affect the current 7th graders so there is time for review and planning.
Dean of Student/AD’s Report – Mr. Showalter was unable to make the meeting due to the weather. 
Accountability Committee Report – Mr. Hanson reported on Accountability. Only he, Katie Volpe, and Mr. Priestley were at the last meeting. He said the group is struggling. He thinks there needs to be more people, and we need to find ways to attract more members. Katie’s passion is trying to offer more things for children to do after school, on weekends, and in the summer. Mr. Mitchell would like the Committee to set a date and stick with it. 
BOCES Report – Mr. Hawkins reported on the last BOCES Meeting. The audit was the topic of discussion. The next meeting is this Wednesday. Mr. Mitchell asked the principal’s if they are getting what they need from BOCES. Ms. Epps responded yes and no. 
Business Manager’s Report and Financial Statements – Ms. Miller reviewed the information in the packet and the differences between the report she gave the Board and what Mrs. Doudy has presented in the past. The Board is willing to give the new reports a try and will ask if they have any  questions.
Fall Delegate Assembly Conference Report – Wesley Rivera – Report tabled until next month. Ms. Rivera did say it was one of the most interesting meetings she ever attended. Mr. Guiles brought up that we had not yet appointed a Legislative Delegate. Ms. Rivera said that she hoped every board member would take a turn because it is so informative. Ms. Coppinger would like to be the legislative delegate.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Guiles to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

Audit – no discussion required.
Graduation Guidelines – Table to next meeting. 
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Guiles to consent to Action Items: A – K, deleting Action Item H.
Ms. Rivera seconds.
Ms. Rivera wanted to know why there was negativity in Ms. Brown’s resignation letter. Mr. Hanson said it bothers him when someone resigns and cites no communication without coming forward prior to the resignation to discuss the problem.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

12. ACTION ITEMS

A.  2nd Reading – Policy DKC.
Approved by Consent Motion

B. Approve FY2015 Financial Audit
Approved by Consent Motion

C. Approve updated Substitute List.
Approved by Consent Motion

D. Act on Recommendation to accept Tanya Brown’s resignation as HS Administrative Assistant.
Approved by Consent Motion

E. Act on Recommendation to approve Rachel Hahn as HS Administrative Assistant.
Approved by Consent Motion

F. Act on Recommendation to approve Kerri Morgan as Kids’ Camp Teacher.
Approved by Consent Motion

G. Act on Recommendation to approve Jennifer Sanderson as PreSchool Paraprofessional.
Approved by Consent Motion

H.  Act on Recommendation to approve Kathleen Whitlock as Elementary ESS Paraprofessional.

This was deleted from the consent motion because this position is no longer required.
I. Act on Recommendation to accept Drew Pearson’s resignation from HS Boys Asst. Basketball Coach.
Approved by Consent Motion
J. Act on Recommendation to approve Ronda Cox as HS Boys Asst. Basketball Coach.
Approved by Consent Motion

K. Act on Recommendation to approve Mike Morelli as MS Boys Asst. Wrestling Coach.
Approved by Consent Motion

CORRESPONDENCE
A. CDE Audit Report
B. 9 Health Fair – thank you
C. Letter of thank you from Susan Doudy.
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
A. CASB Conference December 3-6, 2015 – All Board members will be attending as well as Mr. Hanson, Ms. Miller, and Ms. Titone.
B. Next Regular Meeting is scheduled for December 21, 2015 (Note: 1st day of Christmas Vacation and Theresa is gone . . .) 

Regular Meeting set for December 14, 2015. A Special Meeting will be held on December 2, 2015, to set the Mill Levy. 
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no one signed up for public participation.
ADJOURNMENT
Before adjourning, Mr. Mitchell thanked Mr. Guiles for being our president for the past four years, and for doing such a great job for the school. All agreed.
The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:59 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
